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July & August 2018                             

 A dove. A rainbow. Flames. God has 

always spoken to people not only with 

words but with images. The early 

church used stained glass, sculpture, 

mosaics, and painting to teach their 

largely illiterate congregations 

Biblical stories and theological 

concepts. In an increasingly visual 

age (see the explosion of Instagram, 

Snapchat, and Netflix, for example), reclaiming this 

method of expressing theology is wise and faithful. 

Furthermore, when groups of people get together to 

collaborate, it does something to them as a 

community, beyond the final product created by their 

effort: it knits them together in an inexplicable way. 

It is my contention that this is the connection of the 

divine sparks in each of us who are made in the 

image of our Creator. 

All of these ideas were on my mind when I applied 

for an Eli Lilly Endowment Clergy Renewal grant in 

2016. This is the grant that funded my art-focused 

sabbatical in the summer of 2017, and funded our 

congregation’s mural project. “Journey to a New 

Beginning” was the theme of both my personal 

explorations and our collective project. While I was 

in Europe, following the footsteps of Vincent Van 

Gogh, local artist Jenie Gao was reading surveys and 

interviewing members of Trinity about their journeys 

and those of their families. She began to sketch 

visual representations of what she heard. 

In the fall of 2017 and spring of 2018, many hands, 

large and small, touched the panels that are now 

gracing our exterior wall at Trinity. The team at 

Dane Arts Mural Arts took Jenie’s design and made 

drawings on huge panels of a wall-paper-like fabric. 

Then members of Trinity, the Boy Scouts, the 

Canopy Center, University of WI, the Goodman 

Center, East High School’s SAIL program, and 

others dripped brushes and fingers in paint to bring 

the art to life. Trinity’s Council approved a plan to 

clean and fix the wall facing the parking lot, making 

it fresh and clean as a backdrop to the mural (and 

many people offered contributions to help pay for 

this maintenance project—thank you!). Each finger 

that touched this mural has helped move 

congregation and creators of the mural into a 

dialogue with the entire community through beauty. 

While all art can be interpreted in various ways, here 

are a few suggestions of what Jenie, the Sabbatical 

team (Roberta Carrier, Tom Conrad, Donna Fox, Jim 

Lottridge, and Vicki Olson), and I see when we look 

at Trinity’s four-paneled artwork. A woman in 

traditional Norwegian dress, representing the 

immigrants who were the earliest members of Trinity 

Lutheran Church. Her hands are open to feed the 

birds, a sign of the church’s programs to address 

hunger and care for the little ones, as well as a nod to 

our community meals. Notice one bird has an olive 

leaf in its mouth. (What Bible story does that bring 

to mind for you?) The second panel shows a little 

girl dancing. Perhaps she reminds you of some of 

Trinity’s newer members? The third panel depicts a 

young person reading a book—a symbol of digging 

deep and opening our hearts and minds to God-

stories. Both the second and third panels feature a 

huge tree. Birds are flying in and out of the tree, and 

some little ones are still in their nest, under the 

watchful eye of their mama. We see this tree as the 

church, where people come to rest before continuing 

their journeys, strengthened and renewed. The 

Mother Bird reminds me of Jesus outside the city of 

Jerusalem, crying about how often he longed to 

gather the people there as a mother hen gathers her 

chicks.  The fourth panel is a close up image of many 

different migratory birds, their beaks open in song 

together. Not only is this a reminder of Trinity’s 

longstanding musical tradition, it is also shows 

1904 Winnebago Street – Madison, WI  53704 
Phone: (608) 249-8527 – Fax: (608) 249-9070 

Email: tlcmsn@gmail.com – Website:  www.tlcmsn.org 

mailto:tlcmsn@gmail.com
http://www.tlcmsn.org/


2 

 

immigrants and residents collectively praising God. 

Notice the egg still in the nest—a little globe, to 

show the world is present in every song. 

Through the four panels you can see the markings of 

a compass and a murmuration of starlings traveling 

in a dancelike formation. (I talked about this part of 

the mural in the sermon I preached on Trinity 

Sunday-- https://tlcmsn.org/2018/05/30/sermon-may-

27-2018/). All of us are on a journey to a new 

beginning, both individually and together. We are 

branches of the Vine that is Jesus, birds of the air 

that the Holy Spirit uplifts and sustains. We are 

creators, made in the image of a creating God. And 

God, the Holy Trinity, envisioned in a totally new 

way in the figures of the woman, the child, and the 

youth, in, with, and under it all. I can’t wait to hear 

what YOU see in the mural!  Please join us at one or 

both of the events celebrating it during Atwoodfest, 

July 28 and 29.  

 “Finally, beloved, whatever is true, whatever is 

honorable, whatever is just, whatever is pure, 

whatever is pleasing, whatever is commendable, if 

there is any excellence, if there is anything worthy 

of praise, think about these things.” (Philippians 

4:8) 

Pastor Sue

Journey to a New Beginning – Celebrate our Mural!   

After years of planning and hoping and dreaming, a big, 

colorful mural entitled Journey to a New Beginning is 

nearing completion on the exterior wall of Trinity facing the 

parking lot. By early July, all four panels will be mounted. 

To launch this addition to our community landscape, and in 

gratitude for the combined labor of many, many people, not 

one but TWO great celebrations are planned. 

Our neighborhood’s annual Atwoodfest will take place on July 28th and 29th, so Trinity has planned events 

for each day. On Saturday, July 28th at 10:30 a.m. we will publicly dedicate the mural. The artist, Jenie Gao, 

will speak about how she incorporated interviews with members of Trinity to come up with the design, and 

reflect on some of the symbols embedded in it. Dane Arts Mural Arts, the organization that took the plans and 

made them a real piece of art will explain their process and how many different groups and individuals 

contributed to the effort. I will talk a little bit about how this mural project came to be in the first place, and 

how funding was made possible from the grant I received for my sabbatical. 

Meanwhile, we will honor Trinity’s history, legacies, and ministries, past and present with the help of our 

companion organizations. All groups that use our building are invited to set up booths where they can talk 

about the work they do and recruit members and volunteers. There will also be a recording booth where people 

can share their own stories of a “Journey to a New Beginning.” We intend to preserve these recordings and 

make them available for others to hear by scanning a QR code we’ll embed into the mural on the wall and 

paste into brochures. 

On Sunday, July 29th, immediately following worship (so, again around 10:30 a.m., depending on how long-

winded the pastor is that morning), the congregation will have an opportunity to bless the mural and dedicate it 

to God. Our special guest for this event will be the new Bishop Elect of the South Central Synod of WI, 

Rev. Viviane Thomas-Brietfeld. Worship will be one of our global services, and the band has agreed to stay 

on after the service is over and play while people mingle and examine the wall or record their stories. Food 

carts from the City of Madison will be parked in the area so you can get a bit to eat before heading to 

Atwoodfest. 

Please join us for one or both of these festive celebrations! 

Pastor Sue 

https://tlcmsn.org/2018/05/30/sermon-may-27-2018/
https://tlcmsn.org/2018/05/30/sermon-may-27-2018/
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Separating Families at the Border 

This is the op-ed that Pastor Sue and Rabbi Bonnie Margulis wrote in response to 

Attorney General Jeff Sessions misusing Romans 13:1 to justify the atrocious 

practice of separating families at the border.  It was published on June 20 by 

Madison 365.  

(This Op-Ed was co-signed by over 25 congregations/religious organizations 

throughout Dane County –Ed.) 

As people of differing faith traditions in the United States, we find it offensive when the attorney general of the 

United States misuses any religious tradition to justify separating children from their families. As people of 

faith, we derive our commitment to social justice from the teachings of our respective faiths, but it is entirely 

inappropriate for a government official to invoke religion in promoting an inhumane policy.   

Attorney General Jeff Sessions recently quoted Christian Scripture – Romans 13 – in defense of his policy of 

tearing children away from their parents when they arrive at our border, seeking asylum. These are people 

fleeing from civil war, gang violence, and domestic violence. Border officials often take the children away, 

some as young as 18 months, under false pretenses of taking them for a bath. The parents realize too late that 

their children are not coming back, and they have no way to find where they have been taken or contact them. 

These people are seeking safety and hospitality at our borders, and they are receiving the opposite. 

The Scripture AG Sessions cited (Romans 13:1) does indeed read, “Let every person be subject to the 

governing authorities, for there is no authority except from God and those authorities that exist have been 

instituted by God,” but he ignores the context. The following verses explain not only that we are to obey the 

law, but also lay out an expectation that the laws are made for the benefit of all God’s people. The passage 

culminates in this admonition: ‘Love your neighbor as yourself. Love does no wrong to a neighbor, therefore, 

love is the fulfilling of the law.’” 

While we deplore the misuse of scripture to justify public policy, if our government officials are going to use 

religious text, there are many others we suggest: “‘When a foreigner resides among you in your land, do not 

mistreat them. The foreigner residing among you must be treated as your native-born, love them as yourself” 

from the Hebrew Bible (Lev. 19:33-34: 33). From Christian scripture: “Truly I tell you, whatever you did for 

one of the least of these brothers and sisters of mine, you did for me.’” (Matthew 25:40). 

From the Quran: “And do good unto your parents, and near of kin, and unto orphans, and the needy, and the 

neighbour from among your own people, and the neighbor who is a stranger… ” (Quran: An-Nisa (4:36)). 

From the Baha’i: “Be a home for the stranger, a balm to the suffering, a tower of strength for the fugitive” 

(Gleanings from the Writings of Bahá’u’lláh). 

Faith traditions around the world teach versions of the Golden Rule. We encourage our elected representatives 

and government officials to look to that Golden Rule when making policies, for then our collective values of 

love, compassion, empathy, and generosity toward those who come seeking safety and peace will be reflected. 

Eyewitness at the Border Presentation - Rev. Mary Pharmer - Sunday, August 26 

 

If you are concerned about what is happening to refugee families seeking asylum at our country's southern 

border, please plan to attend Trinity on Sunday, Aug. 26, when our guest preacher will be Rev. Mary 

Pharmer, a retired ELCA pastor who spent three months volunteering in El Paso, TX. She will preach in 

worship and offer a powerpoint presentation after worship about her experiences and observations. 
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News & Notices 

Scholarship Deadline – Sunday, July 1 
Applications for the Zumkehr Family Scholarship are due by July 1. Applicants must be members of 

Trinity who are pursuing secondary education in ministry, medical or nursing professions. Contact the 

church office for an application. 

TLCW Informational Meeting – Sunday, July 1 

All women are invited to an informational meeting of Trinity Lutheran Church Women (TLCW) following worship on 

Sunday, July 1. Contact: Maxine Chamberlain (222-6702). TLCW is a chapter of Women of the ELCA and coordinates 

many ministry activities here at Trinity. 
 
 

Bike and Build is Coming Back!  

The pedalers will be wheeling in on Monday, July 9th, and will be staying for two nights.  We will 

have our traditional lasagna meal to welcome them on Tuesday, July 10th, at 6:00 in the Fellowship 

Hall.  There will be a sign-up for food and beverage donations after church on July 1st and 

7th.  Trinity members are invited to join the meal and meet these amazing kids.  Everyone who has met the 

Bike and Builders has gone away inspired and refreshed, so mark your calendars! 
 

Trinity Helps the Triangle – Monday, August 13 

Trinity is preparing a pasta salad dinner for residents of the Triangle as part of the Triangle Ministry.  We need 

to prepare pasta salads to feed about 60 people, and to serve the meal at the Triangle on August 13th.  Look for 

more info in the the bulletins! 
 

IHN Volunteer Celebration – Saturday, August 18  

The Road Home is having a Families Moving Forward celebration and would like to invite ALL 

volunteers from all congregations who have helped with the IHN program throughout the past 19 

years.  

Since Trinity has been involved for all 19 years, we would like to invite all our volunteers to come join us in 

this celebration.  It will be held Saturday, August 18, 2018 from 12:00pm – 2:00pmat Our Lady Queen of 

Peace Church, 401 S Owen Drive, at the corner of Owen and Mineral Point Road. We will honor families who 

have reached housing stability or had other successes. Enjoy the music of Kinfolk Soul and the lunch that will 

be provided. Please RSVP to Takishaj@trhome.org or call 608-294-7998 ext. 312 and write or say that you are 

part of the Trinity team. There will be a space reserved for our team at the event. We’d love to see you there!  

Please call one of us if you need a ride or for more information.  Lynne Martin Erickson, Kia Conrad, Vicki Olson  
 

Lutherans at the Madison Pride Parade – Sunday, August 19 

Our own Nathan Houstin has recently become the Madison area representative for Reconciling Works. 

Among his other projects, Nathan will be coordinating the participation of ELCA congregations in this area 

who are marching in Madison's Pride Parade on Aug. 19. Please contact Nathan at nhoustin@yahoo.fr for 

more details and wear your walking shoes on Aug. 19th! 
 

Life Line Health Screening – Saturday, August 28 

Have you taken control of your health today? Life Line Screening will be at Trinity 

on Saturday, August 18, 2018 offering safe, painless, non-invasive preventive 

health screenings that are typically not a part of a routine physical. To learn more about 

your risk of having a stroke or vascular disease, there is no time like the present to take 

advantage of this limited-time offer, being extended to our members only! In order to 

receive your special member pricing, and first choice of appointment times, please pre-

register by one of the methods below and attend your scheduled appointment time. 

 

 

 

CALL:  1-888-653-6450 OR VISIT: www.lifelinescreening.com/communitycircle                                                          

OR TEXT: the word word ‘circle’ to 797979 
 

https://maps.google.com/?q=401+S+Owen+Drive&entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:Takishaj@trhome.org
mailto:nhoustin@yahoo.fr
http://www.lifelinescreening.com/communitycircle
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Active Shooter Training –  Tuesday, August 28  

On Tuesday, August 28 from 5-7 pm, the Dane County Sheriff's Department will be providing 

a training for how churches can respond to an active shooter situation. We encourage anyone with an interest 

in being prepared for such an emergency to attend. We especially encourage those who chair meetings or serve 

as ushers to be part of this class. We hope we never need to use the instructions we'll receive, but it is good to 

have some sense of what to do if an emergency occurred. 

 

First Day of Sunday School - Sunday, September 9
 

                                                                                                             

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!  Sunday, September 9th, Sunday School returns from 

summer break. We are so pleased to have our teachers returning for another year!  Thank 

you Jen Dyer and Marie Kvalheim for continuing to offer your time and talent for another 

wonderful program year.  The Sunday School class meets immediately following the 

Children’s Sermon for approximately 20 minutes.  On September 9th, all are invited to stay 

after worship to participate in the service projects for God’s Work. Our Hand’s.   

God’s Work. Our Hands. Day of Service - Sunday, September 9                                                                                     

It’s time to start thinking about what our congregation will do for the ELCA national day of service! This day is 

an opportunity to celebrate who we are as the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America – one church, freed in Christ to 

serve and love our neighbor.  Please share your ideas with Kia Conrad.   

Our Spiffy Parking Lot Wall! 

Several congregation members who are delighted with our refurbished wall have asked if they can help to 

defray that expense.  Trinity will send out a mailing to all members for this purpose.  There will be an enclosed 

envelope to direct donations to this specific cause.  Thank you, Stewardship Commision 
 

Simply Giving 

If you are among the many people whose summer months are filled with weekend activities and vacations that 

pull you away from attending worship,  the Simply Giving Program provides a way for you to easily continue 

your weekly contribution. If you are interested in having your contribution automatically deducted from your 

checking account, please talk to Mark Schwarz about signing up for Simply Giving. 

Guess Who? 

Take a moment to stop by the display case in the lower narthex and look at the baby pictures! Can you 

recognize the members of Trinity’s planning council and staff? Just for fun, fill out the form provided and see 

how many you can get right. Answers will be revealed soon! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulation Joe! On June 10, our former 

seminarian Joe Wilkinson was ordained to be a 

minister of Word and Sacrament in the ELCA and also 

installed as Pastor at Christ Our Savior Lutheran 

Church. I was honored to be asked to preach at the 

service, and was glad that Mary Anne and Wayne 

Martin attended as well. It was a glorious day of 

celebration. I'm happy to report that Joe's wife 

Katherine is in year three of her residency as a 

surgeon, and that Lily, who was born prematurely 

while Joe was with us, is doing well. It is a joy to know 

that Trinity had a role in Joe's faith formation, and to 

celebrate what a gift he will be to the whole Church as 

a pastor. 
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Trinity Receives Heart & Hands Award                                                                                                                                                   

At the synod assembly of the South Central Synod of WI, Trinity and two other 

congregations in the synod received the Hearts and Hands Award. This award is 

special recognition for allowing our buildings to be used by the synod and/or the 

larger church for programming beyond that of our congregations. Trinity's award 

recognizes our support for the synod's Diakonia program, a two-year intensive 

spiritual formation class that has been meeting at Trinity every Sat. for the past 

year (please check out http://scsw-elca.org/ministries-and-partners/diakonia/ for 

more information). 

 

Update on 2018 Income and Expenses 

 
Income for the month of May                      $19,779.70 
Expenses for the month of May                    23,779.80 
Net Income (Loss) for May                            (4,000.10) 
 
Income for the Year to Date                        $113,737.33 
Expenses for the Year to Date                      114,942.91 
Net Income (Loss) for the YTD                       (1,205.58) 
 
Present Loan Amount from the Foundation $52,467.60 
 

Volunteers Needed! 

 

Help keep our churchyard looking beautiful this summer!                               

Interested in spending an hour or two on a Saturday morning, pulling weeds and picking up 

trash? Please contact Jen Dyer 241-9628 or sjdyer@charter.net  

 

Trinity is July ‘Church of the Month’ at Skaalen Nursing & Rehabilitation Center                                                                                                                                     

As a represented congregation of Skaalen home, Trinity has been chosen the ‘Church of 

the Month’ for July.  This provides many opportunities for you to volunteer your time and 

resources to help support the many programs at Skaalen.   

During the month of July, would you be willing to help with any of the following? 

* Assist with the Michael’s Musings Program on Wednesday, July 11, at 10:00 a.m.  The Church 

of the Month is asked to provide a treat that has been prepared in a licensed/inspected bakery and a setup/serving crew of 

3-4. 

* Assist residents with bingo cards on Wednesday afternoons at 1:30pm in the main dining room at Skaalen  

* Assist with Strawberry Fest on Wednesday, July 11 at 1:30 p.m. 

* Assist with one of the Summer Concerts on Thursday afternoons at 1:30 p.m., weather permitting the concerts held in the 

outdoor courtyard at Skaalen.  

* Assist with Sunday morning worship service  (transporting to and from the Chapel, special music, and ushering)  
 Service begins at 10:30 a.m.  Helpers needed: 9:45a.m. – 11:15 a.m. 

Please call Beverly Schwarz, (608)229-6652, with your willingness to assist with any of these volunteer opportunities. 

 

 

http://scsw-elca.org/ministries-and-partners/diakonia/
mailto:sjdyer@charter.net
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Notes of Thanks and Appreciation 

 

It Takes a Village and Trinity has one!  There are so many who faithfully serve ‘behind the scenes’ to help 

keep the many ministries and activities going in our congregation.  A special thank you to:  
  

Mary Ann and Wayne Martin for making sure there are interesting visuals in the display case in the foyer; 

and for collecting the funds and buying the books we sent to Houston for the National Youth Gathering 
 

Don Huseby, Don Knudson, Jim Svanoe, Tom Conrad, Diane Turner, Larry Nelson, and anyone else who 

helped mop up the flood in the basement the weekend of June 16.  
 

Joyce and Don Knudson for sprucing up the vesting sacristy 
 

Mike Byrne and Steve Dyer for regularly mowing and cleaning up our property. 
 

Jen Dyer for tackling the weeds, providing fresh plantings and the needed care and water to keep them going.     
 

Shirley Olson and Nathan Houstin for representing Trinity at the synod assembly of the South-Central 

Synod of WI 
 

Judy Kanouse for spending many hours sending greeting cards and weekly prayer cards.  
 

*This is just a short list of many; please take a moment to thank those that you see giving of their time each 

week in worship and in and around the building throughout the week!    
  

THANKING OUR BUDDIES - Trinity’s coordinators for The Road Home/IHN (Lynne Martin-Erickson, Kia 

Conrad and Vicki Olson) hosted a celebration dinner with our buddy churches’ coordinators on 

Sunday evening, June 24th. Our buddy churches are Bethel, Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints, Door Creek of 

DeForest, The Bridge and IHN Administrative team.  We had a delightful dinner made with a Raclette grill 

which is a Swiss take on the cook-at-the–table experience.  Very interesting and delicious.  All our buddy 

church coordinators enjoyed their experience and went home with fresh flower bouquets and a small token of 

our appreciation for helping Trinity being a host church for the IHN program from 1999-2018.    

Lynne, Kia & Vicki 
  

Dear Friends of Trinity Lutheran…Once again we had a terrific retreat.  Our charity 

sewing produced 12 crib sheets for the American Family children’s Hospital NICU.  Of 

course, the fellowship of being with this group is always uplifting.  

Thanks again, Diane, Nancy, Barb, Jo, April, Mary Jo, Mary. L. Jane, Kathy, Donna, Pat & 

Anne (St. Bernard’s Piece-Makers Quilt Group)   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FLOWERS  

Deana & John Hipke-Krueger – In honor of their 29th 

 wedding anniversary.  

Darlene Radel and family – in memory of Gordon Radel.  

Sally Toseff  

Gale Bender – in memory of our son, Timm.   
 

WINE 

Ruth & Jim Kroneman – May Altar Wine in celebration of 

 May birthdays and anniversaries.  

Gale Bender – June Altar Wine in memory of loved ones.  
 

Glen & Sharon Kenyon – In honor of their 30th wedding  

anniversary.   

 

SPECIAL NEEDS 

John & JoAnn Fabie – Youth Ministry  

 

BREAD 

Charlotte Kalish  

Deana Hipke 

Shirley Olson 

Anne Spilde  

Ruth Kroneman  

 

NEEDY FUND 

Donna Fox 

Glen & Sharon Kenyon – In honor of their 30th 

wedding anniversary.   

 

SPECIAL NEEDS 

John & JoAnn Fabie – Youth Ministry  

 

Donations – May & June 2018 
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Thank you from our Synod 

At the South Central Synod of WI's synod assembly, our voting members heard sobering news 

about the synod's budget being strained for the coming year. One of the line items most affected 

was providing funds for youth delegates to attend the National Youth Gathering in Houston this 

summer. We remembered that we had some money set aside in our budget to assist Trinity youth 

who wanted to attend the gathering, and that no one had expressed an interest this year. We 

posed the suggestion to the council that we send a portion of this earmarked money to the synod to assist youth 

who needed it. That amount was subsidized by another financial gift for the synod youth budget from another 

member of Trinity. In th e end we sent a check for $1,116.00 to boost the synod's youth budget line. Below are 

some expressions of gratitude for this donation. 
 

Dear Pr. Susan Schneider… In checking email this evening, I had notice from Carolyn Butts of the generous 

donation she had in the mail this morning.  Thank you for your generosity in sharing funds for youth in the 

synod from what Trinity had designated for Youth Gathering. 

 

I believe we are church together.  You and the Trinity leadership are proof of that in sharing from your funds for 

youth who are in need.  Please thank the leadership personally for me.   

In God’s Amazing Grace and Peace, 

Bishop-Elect Viviane Thomas-Breitfeld 
  

 

 

Dear Pastor Sue & People of Trinity…What a gift your recent offering on behalf of our Synod youth was!  As 

the gathering day approaches, your gift is a tangible expression of the love & Support that accompanies our 

young eople on their journey!  I am grateful for the partnership we share in this good gospel work.   

God’s Peace,   

Bishop Mary  
 

Dear voting members of Trinity Lutheran Church in Madison and Rev. Susan Schneider…When Carolyn 

Butts, the Volunteer Coordinator, shared with us of the synod council of your amazing contribution to the 

youth, I was floored. As a member of the youth, I always felt overlooked by the greater church and so it warms 

my heart to hear that you have all decided it was within your hearts to make a contribution to the national youth 

gathering regardless of the fact that you have no youth attending. As the sitting youth representative of the 

youth on the synod council I would like to extend my greatest gratitude to your church for this donation.  

God IS good! In God we trust,  

Caitlin Brown 
 

New Bishop Installation – Sunday, August 18 

HOLD THE DATE OF AUGUST 18, 2018 at 2:00 PM for the 

Installation of Our New Bishop - First Lutheran Church (Janesville) 
 

Bishop-elect, Rev. Viviane Thomas-Breitfeld will be installed on Aug. 18 

at First Lutheran Church in Janesville, Wisconsin.  Please hold this date 

for this holy and historic occasion!  Formal invitations will be sent early 

July to all congregations.  Everyone is invited! 

 

 

NEEDED for HOSPITALITY:  Can Your Congregation Help? 

We invite congregations to participate by contributing food items for the reception: cheese 

and sausage platters, vegetable trays, and bars. Please contact Jeanie Pomplun, Office 

Administrator at First Lutheran, office@flcj.org, 608-752-7434 if your congregation can 

help.  Thank you. 

mailto:office@flcj.org
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 

15 Pentecost 6 

9:15 AM Worship  

 

 

6PM Girl Scout Mtg. (215) 

2 

 

 

 

7:00 PM AA Meeting (FH) 

7:30 PM Recorders                      

(Rm. 215) 

3 

 

 

 

 

6PM Boy Scouts (PH) 

 

4   (Church office is closed)  

 

5 

12PM Leah Circle  

1:30PM Yoga (FH)  

3:30 PM Parent to Child (Canopy 

Center) 

5PM Girl Scouts (PH) 

  

6 

 

(Church office                        
is Closed) 

 
 
 

 

7 
 

8 Pentecost 7 

9:15 AM Worship  

 

 

 

 

9 Bike & Build  

 

 

 

 

7:00 PM AA Meeting (FH) 

7:30 PM Recorders                      

(Rm. 215) 

10 Bike & Build 

 

 

5PM Bike & Build 

Dinner (FH) 

 

6PM Boy Scouts (PH) 

 

11 Bike & Build 

9AM Quilters (PH) 

 

1:30PM TOPS (YR) 

 

3:30 PM Parent to Child 

(Canopy Center) 

 

12 

 

12:30PM Rebekkah Circle  

1:30PM Yoga (FH)  

3:30 PM Parent to Child (Canopy 

Center) 

5PM Girl Scouts (PH) 

 

13 

 

(Church office                        

is Closed) 

 

 

14 

 

15 Pentecost 8 

9:15 AM Worship  

 (Homebound Communion) 

 

 

 

 

6PM Girl Scout Mtg. (215) 

16 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 PM AA Meeting (FH) 

7:30 PM Recorders                      

(Rm. 215) 

17 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6PM Boy Scouts (PH) 

 

18 

9AM Quilters (PH) 

 

1:30PM TOPS (YR) 

 

 

3:30 PM Parent to Child 

(Canopy Center) 

 

19 

 

 

 

1:30PM Yoga (FH)  

3:30 PM Parent to Child (Canopy 

Center) 

5PM Girl Scouts (PH) 

 

20 

 

(Church office                        

is Closed) 

21 

10AM Oxford House 

(215)  
 

22 Pentecost 9 

9:15 AM Worship  

 

 

 

 

23 

7:00 PM AA Meeting (FH) 

7:30 PM Recorders                      

(Rm. 215) 

24 

 

 

 

 

 

6PM Boy Scouts (PH) 

 

25 

 

9AM Quilters (PH) 

1:30PM TOPS (YR) 

 

3:30 PM Parent to Child 

(Canopy Center) 

26  

 

 

 

1:30PM Yoga (FH)  

3:30 PM Parent to Child (Canopy 

Center) 

5PM Girl Scouts (PH) 

 

27 

  

 

 (Church office                        

is Closed) 

 

 

28 Atwoodfest 

 

 

29 Pentecost 10 

Atwoodfest  

9:15 AM Worship  

10#0AM Mural Celebration  

6:00 PM  Girl Scout Mtg. (215)                      

30  

 

 

 

 

7:00 PM AA Meeting (FH) 

31 

 

 

 

 

6PM Boy Scouts (PH) 

    

 

July 2018 
Trinity Lutheran Church 

Calendar of Events    
 

Calendar Abbreviations: FH = Fellowship Hall; PH = Parish Hall; MR = Music Rm.; L = Library; YR = Youth Rm. S=Sanctuary 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    1 

9AM Quilters (PH) 

11:30AM Madison Safe 

Communities (215)  

1:30PM TOPS (YR) 

5PM Sons of Norway Meeting 

and Potluck (FH)  

 

2 

 

 

12PM Leah Circle   

1:30 PM Yoga (FH)  
4PM Canopy Center Group (215) 

5PM Girl Scouts (PH)  

 

3 

(Church office                        

is Closed) 

 

4 

 

5  Pentecost 11 

 

8:30 AM Just Bakery   

9:15 AM Worship  

 

 

6 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 PM AA Meeting (FH) 

7:30 PM Recorders                      

(215) 

7 

 

 

 

 

 

6PM Boy Scouts (PH) 

 

8 

 

9AM Quilters (PH) 

 

1:30PM TOPS (YR) 

 

9 

 

 

12:30PM Rebekah Circle (PH)    

1:30 PM Yoga (FH)  
4PM Canopy Center Group (215) 

5PM Girl Scouts (PH)  

 

10 

 

(Church office                        

is Closed) 

 

 

11 

 

 

7PM Sengambian 

Women’s Association 

(FH & K)  

12  Pentecost 12  

 

9:15 AM Worship   

 

 

6PM Girl Scouts (215) 

13 

 

 

 

 

7:00 PM AA Meeting (FH) 

7:30 PM Recorders                      

(215) 

14 

 

 

 

6PM Boy Scouts (PH) 

7PM Planning Council 

Meeting (215) 

 

15  

9AM Quilters (PH) 

 

1:30PM TOPS (YR) 

16 

 

 

 

1:30PM Yoga (FH)  

4PM Canopy Center Group (215) 

5PM Girl Scouts (PH)  

 

17 

 

(Church office                        

is Closed) 

18 

 

8AM – 6PM Life Line 

Health Screening (FH)  

 

10AM Oxford House 

(L) 

19  Pentecost 13 

 

9:15 AM Worship  

(Homebound Communion)  

 

 

 

20   

 

 

 

 

7:00 PM AA Meeting (FH) 

7:30 PM Recorders                      

(215) 

21 

 

 

 

 

 

6PM Boy Scouts (PH) 

 

22 SEASONS DEADLINE 

 

9AM Quilters (PH) 

 

 

1:30PM TOPS (YR) 

 

 

23  

 

1:30PM Yoga (FH)  

 

 

4PM  Canopy Center Group (215) 

5PM Girl Scouts (PH)  

 

24 

  

 (Church office                        

is Closed) 

 

 

25 

 

 

 

7PM Sengambian 

Women’s Association 

(FH & K) 

26 Pentecost 14     

                              

9:15 AM Global Worship (Guest 

Pastor Mary Pharmer)  

10:30AM Family Fellowship (FH) 

 

 

 

6PM Girl Scouts (215) 

27  

 

 

 

7:00 PM AA Meeting (FH) 

7:30 PM Recorders                      

(Rm. 215) 

28 

 

 

 

 

5PM Active Shooter 

Training –MPD (FH) 

6PM Boy Scouts (PH) 

 

29 

 

9AM Quilters (PH) 

 

 

1:30PM TOPS (YR) 

 

30 

 

 

1:30PM Yoga (FH)  

 

 

4PM  Canopy Center Group (215) 

5PM Girl Scouts (PH)  

 

31 

 

(Church office                        

is Closed) 

 

 

 

August 2018 
Trinity Lutheran Church 

Calendar of Events    

Calendar Abbreviations: FH = Fellowship Hall; PH = Parish Hall; MR = Music Rm.; L = Library; YR = Youth Rm. S=Sanctuary 
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7/1/2018 Pentecost 6 

Mark 

Schwarz Shel Ellestad 

Janice Dunn &  

Jo Erickson 

Mike Byrne, Gary Turk,  

Tom Conrad (1 volunteer 

needed)  Stephanie Dyer Hannah Dyer 

7/8/2018 Pentecost 7 

Vicki 

Olson  Mike Byrne  

Shel Ellestad & 

John Fabie 

Don & Joyce Knudtson,  

Jill Halverson, Terri Busby Tom Conrad Dane Lottridge 

7/15/2018 Pentecost 8 

Roberta 

Carrier  

Mary Ann 

Martin  

Wayne &  

Mary Ann Martin  

Shirley Birkle, Wayne & Mary 

Ann Martin, Mike Byrne Garrett Smyth Sophia Smyth  

7/22/2018 Pentecost 9 

Phil 

Paulson  

Roberta 

Carrier 

Rick &  

Debra Bergman  

Ann Spilde, Vicki Olson,  

Marlowe & Delores Suter Eric Castleberg 

Victoria 

Ashworth 

7/29/2018 

Pentecost 

10 

Stephanie 

Dyer John Fabie  

Joni Hines &  

Jo Erickson  

Gary Turk, Tom Conrad,  

Mike Byrne  

(1 Volunteer needed)  Tom Conrad Isabell Newton  

8/5/2018 

Pentecost 

11 

Eric 

Castleberg  Vicki Olson  

Mike Byrne & 

Roberta Carrier 

Gary Turk, Tom Conrad,  

Mike Byrne  

(1 Volunteer needed)  Stephanie Dyer Hannah Dyer 

8/12/2018 

Pentecost 

12 

Tom 

Conrad  

Stephanie 

Dyer 

Vicki Olson &  

Jim Svanoe  

Don & Joyce Knudtson,  

Jill Halverson, Terri Busby Eric Castleberg Dane Lottridge 

8/19/2018 

Pentecost 

13 

Mark 

Schwarz  Gary Turk  

Kia & Tom  

Conrad  

Shirley Birkle, Wayne & Mary 

Ann Martin, Mike Byrne Tom Conrad 

Victoria 

Ashworth 

8/26/2018 

Pentecost 

14 Gary Turk  Jim Svanoe 

Jo Erickson & 

John Fabie  

Ann Spilde, Marlowe & 

Delores Suter, (1 volunteer 

needed) Eric Castleberg Isabell Newton  

Volunteers are always needed and are very welcome to join our team of Worship Assistants.                                                                                                                                                  

Please contact the church office or see Eric Castleberg or Chuck Busby if you are interested in volunteering!  Thank you! 

Worship Assistant Schedule 

July & August 2018 
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